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Dear Planning Commissioners & Staff,

I am commenting today as a citizen, though some of you may know me for my 6 years on
TAC and 1.5 years on Design Commission or my 9-years as Vice President of Operations
(including all areas of product design, planning approvals and project management) at
Heritage Housing Partners. Beyond that, I have practiced planning and development-related
services since 1995. My comments are my own and do not represent any other entity or board
on which I serve. 

As an experienced developer and consultant to both public and private sector clients in the
world of affordable and market rate housing, I wish to support and encourage your further
study and ultimate recommendation to City Council of the adoption of zoning code revisions
to allow 'by-right' development of new housing that requires an appropriate level of income-
restricted affordable housing units.

I have reviewed the staff recommendations and am confident that they will be welcome by,
and put to work by, qualified developers. The initiative will provide much-needed
streamlining and certainty to the process of achieving planning approvals for much needed
new housing units in the City. 

I am glad to see that the City has broadened out the applicability beyond 'churches' and are
now including educational institutions. This is appropriate.

Allowing for 75-units 'by-right' allows for much savings in time and money for projects up to
75 units. This is a good project size and I encourage you NOT to reduce the number of units
below this, as many subsidy funding sources for such projects are targeted to minimum project
sizes in this range. 

Further, most subsidy funding sources require entitlement approval, so offering 'by-right'
opportunities makes that easier, less expensive and more certain for developers who are trying
to get sites ready for subsidy funding rounds that are imperative to the feasibility of their
projects. 

Lastly, please do not let the somewhat misleading moniker of 'by-right' discourage you from
supporting and moving forward with these proposals. Please know that -- in spite of a 
by-right' label --  there remain many opportunities to review & shape such 'by-right'
development in the City through CEQA and through Design Commission review, both of
which would still apply. Even for projects that are entitled to so-called 'Categorical
Exemptions' under the state environmental law (CEQA), all Pasadena requires background
studies on noise, air quality & traffic (both VMT for 'inside CEQA' and 'outside CEQA' local
analysis of LOS) to confirm the appropriateness of a development to utilize the Categorical
Exemption. In addition, the Design Commission would still have purview on projects over 10
dwelling units related to site planning, massing and design articulation of these so called 'by-



right' projects.

I mention this last point to allay the fears that implementing the proposed 'by-right'
opportunities would unleash un-controlled development upon the City. Most assuredly, it will
not. 

Thank you for your volunteer work in support of a better and more equitable City of Pasadena.

-Tim 

-- 

Timothy Sales

Affordable Housing Solutions & Development of Southern California, LLC
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Linda Vista-Annandale Association  

Pasadena, CA 

 

March 22, 2022 

 

Planning Commission, 

City of Pasadena 

 

Re:  Planning Commission Meeting 3/23/2022; Agenda Item #3; Housing on 

 Institutional Facility Sites 

 

Chair Olivas and Planning Commissioners, 

 

The Linda Vista-Annandale Association (LVAA) appreciates the opportunity to comment on 

this informational Agenda item.  LVAA asks you to recall that we do not oppose the effective 

production of Affordable Housing, particularly Workforce Housing which we have a record of 

strongly supporting. 

 

However, we have concerns over one large area of undeveloped land (possibility about 40 

acres) owned by the Art Center College of Design at its Hillside Campus in the Linda Vista 

area.  This property fronts on Lida St., opposite the Art Center Hillside Campus, and is 

adjacent to Hillside Linda Vista homes and Glendale.  This land appears covered by the 

definition in the Staff Report of an “institutional” College site assuming PS zoning – BUT the 

current zoning is RS-2-HD (Single-Family Residential, 0-2 lots per acre, Hillside Overlay 

District), perhaps changed in connection with a previous development proposal. 

 

This large property, which in fact has never been developed, lacks any infrastructure.  While 

Hillside Campus Art Center students over the years have hiked and enjoyed the area, there is 

no existing trail system.  The property is a steep, pristine, highly environmentally sensitive 

Hillside area which includes numerous native plants and animals and also includes important 

Wildlife Corridors that are part of a complex local and regional Wildlife Corridor system 

connecting all the canyons and open Hillside areas in the Linda Vista, and the Arroyo and 

other natural areas.  The property  is adjacent to the Hillside Overlay Zoning area and is 

located in a very High Wildfire Severity Zone.  The site also is near the 710 Freeway stub 

which will be a much more feasible large “undeveloped” site for various types of housing after 

its transfer back to Pasadena.  

 

One very important aspect of this property is its lack of access to amenities and services, and 

lack of close access to major public transportation.  Public transportation is limited to the 

Monday-Friday regular Pasadena Transit bus (formally the ARTS bus) which accesses the 
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Hillside Campus, and which ends early evening.  There are no adjacent commercial areas.  In 

this area, Lida St. is a narrow, steep Hillside street burdened with too much speeding traffic, 

including cut-through traffic from adjacent areas such as Glendale attempting to avoid Freeway 

backups.  Bicycling and walking on the limited sidewalk area are challenging and often 

dangerous.  Although the Pasadena Transit bus does eventually connect to major public 

transportation, any housing development probably will require sufficient parking availability so 

that residents easily can drive to commercial and other services, and drive to work or to major 

public transportation.  (An Art Center shuttle system between the Art Center Hillside Campus 

and the South Campus has led to reductions in student and other Art Center vehicle traffic on 

Lida and facilitated interaction between the campuses.) 

 

Over the years, the Art Center has sought or entertained several housing development 

proposals for the development of large, expensive “mansions” on the property, but all of these 

proposals did not go forward for various reasons including major development constraints.  

The Art Center at one point also considered dense, multi-unit Student Housing on part of this 

site, but then realized that the better location for this would be a more urban setting adjacent to 

major transportation such as the South Campus.  In fact, the Art Center Master Plan includes 

major new Student Housing on the Art Center South Campus.  More recently, the Arroyos and 

Foothills Conservancy, other environmental groups, and LVAA , have sought to have this 

property converted into Open Space in perpetuity, but the Art Center has made no decisions 

concerning this proposal. 

 

It seems to us that the Staff proposals regarding College sites and housing are intended to 

enable and facilitate housing on more urban College sites near or adjacent to major public 

transportation, just like the Art Center South Campus’ plans for major Student Housing.  

Another good example might be Pasadena City College.  The Art Center Hillside Campus 

open space site appears to us not to be appropriate for housing as described in the Staff 

Report, including the suggested density, no matter how it is currently zoned. 

 

Therefore, we ask that you consider limiting College institutional housing sites as described 

and proposed in the Staff Report to those in urbanized areas of Pasadena near major public 

transportation, perhaps defining these sites in a general manner similar to TOD areas. 

 

Thank you for considering our comments and concerns. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Nina Chomsky 

Nina Chomsky, LVAA President   

cc:  LVAA Board of Directors 




